
This Sunday. . . .     Next Sunday. . . . 
     
Greeters/Servers:     Greeters/Servers: 
          

Kyle and Jennifer Phelps    Jeff and Cathy Potts    
     
  Security Duty:     Security Duty: 
 

Ross Hunderman, Jim Van Brocklin   Dave Dannenberg, Maynard Schrotenboer  

      

Offering:      Offering: 
           

Community Action House    Brothers/Sisters House   

Nursery:      Nursery: 

Vicky Busscher, Kenzie Fifer    Karen Teusink, Judy Koops 
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Council 

 

Praise Team Rehearsal 

 

TaeKwonDo 

 

Morning Worship    

This Week at Park—July 13-19,  2025 

 

Sunday, July 13, 2025 

Gathering 
 

Welcome & Mutual Greeting 
 

“Holy Forever” 
 

“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Hymnal #249: 1-4 
 

Prayer 
 

“Mighty to Save” 
 

 Word 

      Scripture:  Psalm 131 

Message:  “Receiving God’s Peace”  

Part 1 

 

“Lord, I Need You” 
 

Sending 

“Your Grace Is Enough” 

www.parkchurchholland.org 

616-335-8746 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Park Council—Administrative Elders:                                Deacons: 

   Vicki Mulder  (President)     Ken Bogertman (Co-chair/Missions)               

   Jeff Palmer      Evan Fifer (Diaconal Outreach)  

   Cathy Potts           Corey Kalkman 

   Dave Rozendal      Bill Osterhouse    

   Rich Strikwerda           Kyle Phelps (Property Team)    

   Sara Van Lente       Tom Slenk (Safe Church) 

             Larry Teusink (Co-chair—Finance/Benevolence)            

     

                     



Welcome!    
 

We're glad that you are here.  No matter where you are 

on your faith journey today, this is a place to take your next 

step closer to Jesus.   

 

Guest Information 

We love seeing new faces and are happy to welcome our 

visitors and guests.  Please take an information folder from 

the Welcome Center, and please consider filling out a 

"Visitor Card" and let us know you were with us              

today.  Visitor Cards are available in the seat pockets in 

front of you and at the Welcome Center in the lobby. 

Guests should not feel obligated to give to the offering, but 

please do place your visitor card in the offering plate.   

 

Families with Young Children 

Nursery is available in our lobby area for ages 3 and    

under.  It is staffed by screened and approved volunteers.     

Children’s Worship  We have activity bags for children 

available in our church  lobby, near the nursery. 

 

Worship On-line  

We live broadcast our worship services via YouTube.  The 

service can also be viewed by going to our website, going 

to the menu on the top of the screen, “Sunday service 

livestream”.   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 Events & Announcements:   
  

July Core Value 

Serving Our Neighbors In 

Love 
 

We want to bless our local community in tangible ways through 

acts of service and care. The church will provide and promote  

ministry opportunities for members to reach out in our               

community. We seek to be “ambassadors of Christ”, representing 

Jesus to our world. 

 

Outdoor Worship will also be held next week, July  20, weather 

permitting.   There will be no pre-service coffee on those Sundays. 

 

Next Sunday, July 20 is also National Ice Cream Day. We will 

celebrate after the worship service. Some of the Park Staff will be 

on hand to help scoop and serve! 

 

June Treasurer Report  The Finance Team has completed the 

monthly financial statement through 6.30.25. This also marks the 

halfway point for our budget calendar.   We are currently showing 

shortfalls in the General Fund and Mission Fund. These are high-

lighted in yellow on the report. We encourage Park members to 

pick up a copy of the report from the table by the offering plates 

and bulletins this morning.  Please contact a member of the      

Finance Team if you have any questions. Thank you.  

 

Community Action House Work Day Opportunity   
Volunteers  are needed to help at the Community Action House on 

Saturday, August 23, from 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM.  Anyone ages 10 

and above are welcome to be involved.   (Kids ages 10-15 must 

have a parent present with them at the time of volunteering). 

Please contact the office if you would like to sign up. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Meals to Go A list of needed items for this week’s meals is    

available on the table in the west hallway.  Please have           

donations to church by noon on Wednesday. 

 

Birthdays this week:  July 13– MaKenzie Fifer and Laura 

Hunderman, July 14– Linda Boerman and Sherry Yff, July 17– 

Nancy Koeman, July 19– Curt Kalkman. 

 

Harrington’s Hope Highlight Toilet paper is one of the 

most popular items given out at Harrington’s Hope. All 30 of our 

friends that visit usually ask for 2 packages of toilet papers. That’s 

about 60—4 pack rolls every month. If you’re out shopping and 

would be willing to pick up a couple extra packages, we would 

be most grateful. They can be left by the Care Closet door, which 

is to the left of the Choir Room. Thank you! 

 

Save the Date: Park is joining Central Park Church and       

Embody Christ Church hosting a community picnic on Saturday, 

August 16 at Virginia Park. We’ll need some volunteers or come 

as attendees! 

 
 

 

 

Ministry Staff:   

Rev. Dan Steen—Pastor      

        (pastordan@parkchurchholland.org) 

Hannah Breuker— Children and Youth Ministry 

         (youth@parkchurchholland.org) 

David Nelson—Worship Coordinator 

         (davidnelson@parkchurcholland.org) 

Park Prayers… 
We pray for Mel, Craig and Vicky Busscher and Bruce and 

Betty Matthews, as well as other loved ones, grieving the loss 

of Brian Busscher. 
 

Eileen Busscher was recently diagnosed with breast cancer 

and will undergo surgery on Thursday, July 17. She will likely 

receive chemo treatments post-surgery. Please pray the   

surgery goes well and that the chemo treatments are         

effective. 
 

Pray for the upcoming SERVE trip to South Dakota. Hannah 

and Jordyn Breuker, Gavin Dannenberg, Bella and Will DeRoo, 

Claire Mae and Crystal Ann Gemenhardt, Ava Potts, Cam 

Rynsburger, Emily Smith and Jill Steen will be leaving on July 

18. Also this week, Ruby and Dempsey McConnell join Corey 

Kalkman and other local students at Harderwyk Service Week. 
 

Pray that God will provide opportunities for   

missionaries in isolated areas to spend time with 

other believers. 

Offering   
Today our offering is for the Community Action House. 

Last Sunday $5359.00 was collected for the Mission Fund. 
 

  Ways to Give: 

  ·  Offering plates 

  ·  Online at http://www.parkchurchholland.org/give/ 

  ·  Mobile text to give number 616-512-0024 


